Montauk Manor
Board of Managers

Saturday, December 5, 2020
Conference Call
9:00am
Present:   Lou Federico, President, Don Kershan, Vice President, Herman Hochberg, Treasurer, Claire Ratusch, Secretary, William Skody, Kathleen Mize, Jerry Simunek, Janice Nessel, General Manager, Galina Kaloyanova, Controller
Meeting called to order at 9:12am
President – Lou Federico

Lou Federico asked all the board members to give an update on how they have been coping with COVID and all seem to be OK. 

Motion made to approve Conference Call Board Minutes of October 3, 2020 was made by Don Kershan, and seconded by Jerry Simunek.
VOTE:  PASSED unanimously

Legal –Jerry Simunek discussed the Legal bills in detail with the Board.  Legal fees are billed mid-month through mid-month. Descriptions of the work on the invoices are most often simply "reviewing" documents, "e-mail to town" and "telephone conversation with town".  Attorney Marc Schneider has been asked some months ago by Lou Federico, Board President, to have invoices provide a brief statement of what was done during the billed hours, such as who was phoned and why.  Subsequent invoices were adequately descriptive until the last two which are again vague making it difficult for board members to properly carry out the responsibility of fiscal oversight. Lou will call attorney to discuss.  
Legal bills totaling, $4,383.17 for the months of September and October 2020.
Motion made to approve the Legal Bills in the amount of $4,383.17 was made by Jerry Simunek, and seconded by William Skody.

 VOTE:  PASSED unanimously

Chart Check 
On Schedule, ongoing maintenance transfers have been made.  The balances of construction bank accounts as of 12/05/2020 are $1,015,914 in savings and $34,396.96 in operating.
Restaurant Update

The restaurant received its building permit and is currently working towards a final inspection, and hoping to open December 17th.  

The Town issued Montauk Manor’s building permit to remove the recreation areas and move the trailers which is in progress.  When completed, we need a new survey, inspection from the Planning Board, Architectural Review Board, and Building Department.  Then we will be issued a new Certificate of Occupancy and the restaurant will have 84 seats, 53 restaurant seats, 6 bar seats and 25 outdoor seats.
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General Manager’s Report – Janice Nessel

COVID-19 – Update
Gym is currently open and is limited to two (2) guests at a time, masks are required.

STP – Seasonal Maintenance 

Tom passed his test, and is now our STP license operator of record with the DEC as of November 1st, 2020.  Bensin contracting has completed the replacement of the sand filter airlift tube and media, and the new bearing and rotor has been installed by ABS pumps. 
Boiler Room – Hot water heats replaced (2)

Indoor Pool – The indoor pool is currently closed, we have a leak and Jimmy is working with Tortorella Pools to determine the cause.

Service Elevator – The PC Control Board needs to be rebuilt (part no longer available) elevator will be out of service 10 to 14 days for repair. Cost approximately $2500.

PSEG – PSEG will be upgrading our service to the Westside transformer.  This upgrade is scheduled for December 8th; during the upgrade the Westside will have no electric for 8 hours. 

Unit 413 –Our attorney’s has heard from the bank’s attorney on Unit 413, and they intend to make a payment.  They will be reviewing the payoff letter and make sure it is updated for the proper payment.  

Computer Upgrade- William is currently working with Maxim; wiring is complete with 4 ports at each station.  Montauk Manor will purchase the equipment at a cost of $86,000 and Maxim will do the installation at a cost of $21,000.  All hardware has been ordered.
Motion made to approve the Computer Upgrade at a total cost of up to $90,000 was made by William Skody and seconded by Kathleen Mize.

VOTE:  PASSED unanimously

Construction/Physical Plant - Don Kershan
Nick Ceo and I met with Angelo of Manda Construction.

Manda has repaired the first 10 feet of brick leading from the building to the outdoor pool, and the brick area leading from the building to the back parking lot.
Manda will be onsite the week of December 7th to complete repairs surrounding the Tower and other areas with missing shingles. 
Manda will also work on finishing up with some of the left-over repair work to the front of the building, repainting, painting, windows, etc.

Manda be re-inspected the west side chimneys that service Corless's unit while the lift was here.
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Future Construction Projects:
· Our goal now is to come up with a maintenance schedule for repair work throughout the coming years and to decide on what projects should be tackled next?
· Work on the entire West Side of building, patios, balconies, wall replacement, etc.
· Unit 125 windows and outside walls need attention.
· Pillars entering the MM main driveway need replacement.
· Stucco walls and decks above the outdoor restaurant patio need repair.
· Balconies on all sides of the building should be inspected for possible repairs.

· Repairing the indoor pool ceiling-possibly next spring, Janice & Jimmy to get investigate cost to renovate the indoor pool area including all plumbing and pumps.
Treasurer’s Report – Herman Hochberg 
Montauk Manor Condominium 

Cash Balances – 12-05-2020
Condo

Operating BNB 

  34,641   
Major Construction 
          1,084,976
STP Operating

          1,129,678 

Total


       $ 2,249,295
Rental

Operating BNB

             130,956 

STP- CD Apple Bank
             694,966
Total

                     $   825,922



PPP Loan (forgiven)              $    427,000


Rental Report – Jerry Simunek

For the months of September and October the Rental Program has continued to achieve record income for rental homeowners.  September income was $657,475 which is 35% over last year, and October income was $296,239 which is 25% above last year. November was an average month with income of $192,006.71 which is (1.84%) over last year. 

The Rental Committee usually meets in January for the Annual Unit Inspections.  Due to the ongoing pandemic, the complete inspections of all rental units is being postponed until such time that committee members’ safety can be guaranteed.  Instead, selected units that may need attention will be inspected by the General Manager, Director of Housekeeping, and Chairperson of the Rental Committee.  Homeowners needing improvements will receive a letter.

New Business 

Next Conference Call Board Meeting is scheduled for January 23, 2021, 10:00am 

Meeting Adjourned at 11:20am
